

Did You Know that all the building fountains have a new look? All the fountains were aging terribly, they were crumbling, parts were unrepairable, and they could no longer hold water. Thanks to a handful of amazing volunteers the fountains have taken on a new life. Take a walk around and check them out.

Did You Know that 7 pine trees were removed from the property? Losing trees is always sad, however, the pine trees unfortunately some were sick and caused severe damage to the water pipes. Just recently, by building 5 there was a huge water leak. The cause was a pine tree root that broke the main irrigation line. Sorry to see them go, but it's time.

Did You Know that summer Board Workshops and Meetings will be on ZOOM? Starting in May all meetings will be on ZOOM until November. Please try to attend the meetings to offer input or to at least update yourselves of what's going on in your community.

Did You Know that the turf reduction will be completed soon? By the end of May, the turf reduction project will be completed. Pictures will be posted on the La Solana website when completed.

Did You Know that boxes can not break down themselves? The recycling area continues to have problems with residents not breaking down their boxes. Boxes have been taken out of the recycling bin and thrown on the ground to make room for other recycling items. Then the boxes lay on the ground, then more residents add to the recycling on the ground and no one takes the time to properly recycle these items back in the bin. The garbage man does not pick items off the ground. Many of the times it's Mike and he shouldn't be taking his time away for his work to break them down. So PLEASE break down your boxes, don't take items out of the bin and throw them on the ground, PLEASE be helpful in keep the recycling area clean!!!! It's takes a village to make things work!!! Please do your part!

Did You Know that there are proposals out for the flagpole light? Many of you are wondering to when the flagpole light will be fixed. According to City Property there are several proposals with no return bid currently. Hopefully soon the Flag will be up and flying high!

Did You Know that Dallas and Jack are collecting information on replacing the lollipop lights? Dallas and Jack have been reviewing ideas or other options to replace the lollipop lights with a more modern look and to provide more lighting. As there are updates the community will be informed.

Did You Know that the fountain between building 6 &7 in the courtyard needs to replaced? Greg, Norbert and Dallas have been quite busy collecting information from vendors about what are the best options for replacing the fountain. They will be soliciting volunteers for this important project.

Did You Know that household items are not permitted in the garbage area? Residents please read page 17 in the Rules and Regulation under Prohibited Items. Items such as screens, TV's, vacuum cleaners, folding chairs, appliances, etc. are prohibited. If you place these items there you will be required to remove them.

Did You Know that the Long-Range Planning Committee has a 2025 Annual Review Report? If you would like to review it you are welcomed to go the La Solana website, www.lasolanalving.com or come to the Clubhouse for a copy or read a recent BLAST with the report attached.

Did You Know that the summer Social Committee will be working on parties, activities and more? Becky Panko and her two summer social committee members, Carol Ann Crawford and Patricia Bach have some fun ideas in stock for all of you this summer. Keep an eye out for the calendar. Coming soon is a Pulled Pork and Cole Slaw night so pick up your May calendar in the Clubhouse or view it online on the website. You don't want to miss the summer fun!!

Did You Know that La Solana will be included in the marketing at The Grand? Richard Johnson, is the representative for La Solana on The Grand Marketing Committee. Thank you Richard!



That's all for now, look for the next "DID YOU KNOW"!